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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, September 20, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 7:25 p.m.
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez was dedicated to those members who lost family.

Pledge of allegiance led by Lifetime member Freemon Sattelmaier
Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Mike Herrera, a friend of Mark Resendez; Jerry Rosales, who was a member a few years ago; and Richard Heredia, a friend of Mike Rivas and Sam Noriega..

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with July and August birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Miroslav Syndek (age 80) and the youngest member was Art Garcia (age 45).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Sam Noriega and his crew, Sal Cabbero, Jesse Garza, Nick Carnevale, and Mike Rivas, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of polo chicken calabasita, rice and beans, chili con queso, and pan dulce for dessert.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the August 16, 2010 SLMC General Membership Meeting were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The financial report was approved as presented.  Greg reported that the upcoming meal will be stew, prepared by Don Jungman and his crew.

Guest Speaker:
Joe Pina introduced Game Warden Capt. Danny Villalobos, Region 5 District 1, and Lt. Andy Ozuna.  Capt. Villalobos’ biography is attached hereto.  Capt. Villalobos summarized year-end statistics for his region and discussed various provisions of Texas game law.  All were invited to attend an October 22, 2010, fundraiser for Operation Game Thief at the San Antonio Gun Club.  At the end of his presentation, Pres. David Keller presented a plaque to Capt. Villalobos recognizing his continued support of the SLMC.

Reports of Appointed Officers:
•
Budget and Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez welcomed fourth year seminarian Isak Ketman-Ige.  Nat also passed along an invitation from the Women of the Well to attend their retreat on September 25, 2010.  For more information, contact Sarah Garcia at (210) 355-2263.  Last, Nat reported that a monthly Mass will be dedicated to sick and distressed members of SLMC and their families.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas provided a raffle expense report and procurement reconciliation.  Rico reported that he was given 15 day notice to put together a plan to vacate the on-campus storage by September 15, 2010.  Rico was assisted by Russell Phillips, Larry Dreyer, Steve Kelly and Larry Ridder.  Finally, Rico reported that SLMC will no longer have refrigeration at St. Luke’s.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips reported that the dove trailer has been upgraded with new lighting.  

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 190 active members, 40 living lifetime recipient members, 8 new members. There are now only 35 members without email. Everett’s goal is to exceed 200 active members.  In addition, Everett reported on the completion of the membership brochure and some problems with email attachments to his monthly reminders.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel was not present.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that he has made multiple changes to the website, including a new “membership” drop-down menu with four subcategories -- information, eligibility, membership application and Constitution & Bylaws.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields provided a list of ill and elderly members to Deacon Garza, so that the Deacon can personally contact or visit them.  Wallie also sent Deacon Garza a letter congratulating him on the 19th anniversary of his ordination.  Wallie reported that member Alex Flores has a terrific outlook and feels somewhat better following treatment for cirrhosis of the liver.  Wallie said he takes member Jack Vance a Sunday bulletin every Tuesday and gives him Holy Communion monthly.  Former member Fernando L. Moreno celebrated his 83rd birthday; although he suffers from severe arthritis, Mr. Moreno has re-joined the club and hopes to attend monthly meetings again. Wallie sent a get well card to Matt Mora’s sister, Belinda Marr, who has breast cancer which has spread to other parts of her body and is now being treated with radiation therapy.  Matt’s mother, Rachel Mora, continues her courageous battle with stomach cancer.  Terry Sparrow’s sister, Jo Ann Beal (age 75), passed away on Aug. 26, 2010.  Wallie sent sympathy cards to Terry and to Jo Ann’s daughter, Marie Patton.  Jo Ann will be cremated and her ashes will be spread across Canyon Lake, according to her wishes.  Also, Wallie sent a sympathy card to Lorne Brown whose sister, Mary F. Brown, passed away unexpectedly on Sept. 3, 2010, likely from complications due to diabetes.  Member Eddie Cruz, Jr. is convalescing following gall bladder surgery and is expected to make a full recovery.  Duffy Bowen’s wife, Lynda Bowen, lost her battle with cancer on September 10, 2010.  Visitation was at Oak Hills Mortuary on Tues., Sept. 14, 2010.  A funeral mass at St. Luke Catholic Church on Wed. Sept. 15, 2010 at 10:00 p.m. was well attended by members of the Club.  Wallie sent Duffy a sympathy card on behalf of the club.  Everett McCormick’s daughter, Ruth McCormick, died in a boating accident on Sun., Sept. 4, 2010.  Wallie sent a get well card to member Jack Vance who is on 100% oxygen and nearly died on Sept. 9, 2010.  Lifetime Member Charlie Cilfone (age 90) and his wife, Lois, are doing as well as can be expected.  In addition, member Jack Riegel has recovered from knee surgery and is now driving.  Exec. Board Member Russell Phillips’ brother, Frank, is scheduled for lung cancer surgery.  Also, member Larry Dreyer’s mother, Bernice, is undergoing surgery & radiation treatment for breast cancer.  Wallie asked for prayers for each of these ill or distressed members and their families.  

Lastly, Wallie reminded everyone to let him know of any member who needs a ride to attend meetings and reported that Homer Fetzer offered a ride to Lifetime Member Louis Pish (age 93).

•
Entertainment - Ralf Meneses reported that he has formed an ad hoc committee to plan the Christmas Dinner Dance which will be Saturday, December 11, 2010.  Committee members are Ralf, Matt Mora and R.C. Contreras.  Tickets will be available next month and admission will be free to members.  The band will be Celsius, the same as last year.

•
Public Relations - James Benavides said that an edited list of new officers was published in the church bulletin.  James said the entire article about the Sharing of Gifts Banquet was published in the church bulletin.  In addition, James assisted with editing the club brochure.  James also suggested creating the office of historian to pass on the club’s oral history.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported on the approval of two out of cycle requests in the amount of $200 each to the Daughters of Charity and the Oblate Missions.  Ralf continues to receive thank you letters for our contributions to various organizations at the Sharing of Gifts Banquet.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the 37th Annual Wild Game Dinner is 166 days away, on Saturday, March 5, 2011 at St. Paul’s Community Center.  According to Rico, Big Bucks tickets will be ready next month.  Mary Vasquez of Academy Sports & Outdoors is excited to partner with SLMC for the WGD.  Rico said the WGD donation letter is available on the website.  Rico is working on transition with Alex Flores and Brett Ingram.  Also, the WGD budget will be ready for the next executive board meeting and Rico plans to review the menu with Sam Noriega.  

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores had no report (OCC).

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow reported that the committee has been activated and consists of three Lifetime Members and two board members -- Larry Ridder, Duffy Bowen, Felipe Gonzales, John Colannino and himself.

•
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Dove Hunt - Don O’Brien announced that Academy Sports & Outdoors had donated a $600 Yildiz 12 gauge over and under shotgun for the Dove Hunt raffle.  Don reported that the hunt will be held on September 25, 2010 at the Hackebiel Ranch south of Hondo.  The ranch has satellite t.v., indoor bathrooms and four picnic tables, as well as power and water.  The ranch owner requires biodegradable clays for skeet and hunters will need to pick up spent shells.  Cost will be $40 for members, $50 for non-members and $15 for non-hunters.  A skeet shoot will be held from 3-4 p.m., followed by the dove hunt.  Snacks, drinks and a fajita dinner will be provided.

•
Fiesta Booth - Rico Silvas announced the closure of the Fiesta Finale Commission.

•
Nominations - Terry Sparrow had no report.

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that the design is final and the contract is in the final stages.  Demolition is pending and the anticipated completion date is fall of 2011.  

Unfinished Business:

none

New Business:

none

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:


Alex Flores announced an article in the SAMMS Ministry newsletter about member Dr. Rockwood’s donation of $1 million.

Raffle winners were Rodrigo Alonso, Ralf Meneses, Paul Biever (twice), Art Garcia and Nick Carnavale.  Paul Biever donated his second prize back to the club.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Larry Dreyer and seconded by Joe Pina.

Closing Prayer was led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.
Correspondence:
Presentation Ministry Center (Thank you for the July donation) – Ralf Meneses

Prevent Blindness Texas –( Postcard invitation to fundraiser)- Ralf Meneses 

Guadalupe Home – (Thank you letter for July donation) – Ralf Meneses

St. Luke St. Vincent DePaul – (Thank you letter for July donation) – Ralf Meneses

Texas Burn Survivors Society – (Thank you letter for July donation) – Ralf Meneses

Heritage Children – (Thank you letter for July donation) – Ralf Meneses

Cross Trail Outfitters annual newsletter – Ralf Meneses

Pilgrim Center of Hope – generic sponsorship request letter for 8/28 golf tournament (postmarked 8/24) – Ralf Meneses

Restaurant Depot (postcard) – Rico Silvas

Trinity Publications (Church Bulletin ad invoice) – Larry Ridder

World Library Publication Invoice– Larry Ridder

Bexar County Detention Ministry Auditor donation verification – Larry Ridder

Direct TV (ad) – Greg Shean/ Bev Corp 

Republic National Dist (Monthly Statement)- Greg Shean/ Bev Corp

Frost Bank (Aug. checking account statement) – Greg Shean
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